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Abstract
Using data from the General Social Survey (GSS),
1974-1996, researchers have debated whether the observed
intercohort decline represents an actual intercohort decline in
verbal ability in the U.S. population. Some researchers speculate
that the observed intercohort decline in verbal ability in GSS
data is spurious since previous literature has shown that verbal
ability increases over the life span and peaks in old age. Other
researchers, however, maintain that aging effects on verbal
ability are not large enough to explain the steep decline in
verbal ability observed in GSS data. By identifying some of the
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inadequacies of earlier research and considering a strategy that
takes changes in the selectivity of education over time into
account, this study attempts to reconcile some of these
disparate findings. The findings from this study did not support
an age interpretation. Intercohort decline in verbal ability
began with persons born in late 1940s and ended with persons
born in early 1960s, independent of aging effects on vocabulary
acquisition. The intercohort decline in GSS vocabulary test
scores resembles the widespread test score decline observed in
the U.S. during the 1960s and 1970s in its onset, end, and
magnitude.
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